Stony Brook Health Outreach and Medical Education (HOME) is a free clinic providing vital health services to underserved communities in Suffolk County. I had the opportunity to volunteer at the clinic through the Undergraduate Clinical Experience Program (UCEP). This program gave me the unique experience to learn from both Stony Brook medical students and attending physicians in addition to serving the community. In reflecting on my experiences at Stony Brook HOME, I always think back to my first day at the clinic. I remember waking up feeling excited and energized in anticipation of what I would learn and do that day. Upon arriving at the clinic and meeting the Stony Brook medical students and attending physicians working that day, I felt fortunate to volunteer with such a remarkable team. There is a very genuine and powerful sense of camaraderie amongst these students and doctors who teach and support one another and help those who are in need of medical care. At my first clinic session, a patient stopped by with homemade food for the staff and showed such an appreciation for the health services received from Stony Brook HOME – a telling gesture. 

At each clinic session, preclinical medical students begin by triaging patients and taking their vital signs. As a UCEP student I learned how to assist with triage as the medical students shared their knowledge and guidance. I was also able to measure patients’ height and weight and calculate BMI. This is another aspect of why UCEP is so beneficial; it provides hands-on experience that illustrates what it is like to work with patients, which is an invaluable addition to a pre-medical education. The clinic fostered an environment where I felt comfortable asking questions when I didn’t understand something, such as a specific medical term, or if there was something I wanted to learn more about. I found that the medical students and physicians always took the time to teach and answer any questions UCEP students had. 

After triaging patients, I would follow clinical students who performed physical exams. From the clinical students, I learned how a thorough physical exam is performed, including how to take social and family history. Hearing each patient’s story, I not only learned more about medicine, but I also gained a greater cultural awareness that will undoubtedly help me in my future work with diverse patient populations. Following the physical exam, the clinical students would then give case presentations to the attending physicians. In their case summaries, the clinical students gave their impressions and outlined plans for treatment, management and follow up. This aspect of clinic taught me about the principles of differential diagnosis and how specific diagnostic tests are interpreted. The attending physicians would then perform their own physical exams on the patients and discuss medication and treatment options. From this I gained a more thorough understanding of the clinical skills I will one day utilize as a physician. 
One of the things that makes Stony Brook HOME unique is that it is run by health professional students. There is a focus on teaching, mentoring and working as a team to provide the best possible care for patients. This aspect of the clinic is one way that UCEP is an invaluable opportunity that allows pre-medical students to appreciate how medicine is taught, why being a physician means being a lifelong learner as well as other responsibilities and possibilities associated with a career in medicine. As part of the program, UCEP students receive hour-long lectures from medical students on relevant clinical conditions. These lectures also focus on the importance of culturally competent and compassionate healthcare, which is an essential aspect of the clinic as it serves patients from diverse backgrounds. This is one of the many reasons I was initially drawn to apply to UCEP. I am very passionate about the issue of equality in healthcare, particularly in terms of increasing access to healthcare and providing healthcare to members of underserved communities. It was a wonderful experience to be in an environment where everyone is passionate about not only the science of medicine, but the humanity of medicine. 

My experience at Stony Brook HOME provided me with new insights into how medicine is practiced and it also further solidified my belief that medicine is the path for me. The work at Stony Brook HOME is fundamentally what practicing medicine is all about – committed individuals working together to provide compassionate and competent care to those in need.
